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13/03/2019  16:58:542018/5989/P OBJ Fleur Meijs Dear Planning officer, 

We object to the proposal to erect solid timber panels on top of the wall bordering property 32/34 Ornan Road. 

We do not object to the other plans included in the proposal.

We are the owners of the house on 32/34 Ornan Road and therefore this plan directly affects us, as the wall 

mentioned in the proposal is also our wall.

First of all I would like to point out that our neighbour has not contacted us about this proposal which is 

unfortunate as if they would have done so, they may have been able to submit a plan that would have been 

acceptable by us.

Secondly, the application states ' to replace ....existing trellis' with new garden design. I presume that suggests 

that their proposal includes removing the current trellis. However, the trellis is on our side of the wall and we 

believe that they will not be able to remove it from our premises without our consent. In short, it is our property.

Thirdly, we believe that the erection of a high wall is out of character with the street and environment which is 

a Conservation area. Any high boundary objects at the residential properties in the street consist of planting 

and trees, it would visually fully obstruct the side view of our house and their house. We believe that the side 

fencing proposal  is too high  and visually overbearing and would impact the overall view of that part of the 

street.

For the above reasons we would therefore request that the Planning Application be refused by the Council. 

Best wishes,

Fleur

14/03/2019  06:40:482018/5989/P OBJ M Michaelson I object to the raising of the boundary wall between numbers 30 and 34 Ornan Road. Our house is situated 

immediately behind and on higher ground than these two properties and several other properties on Ornan 

Road. At present, we have an outlook over all the rear gardens behind our house which include 17a Belsize 

Lane, 40 Ornan Road, 38 Ornan Road, 34 Ornan Road, 30 Ornan Road, 28 Ornan Road and 26 Ornan Road. 

All these properties have the same height of boundary walls or fences. The raising of the single wall between 

numbers 30 and 34 Ornan Road will be unsightly and obtrusive, and totally spoil the harmonious character of 

the shared rural outlook of this part of the neighbourhood. This rural aspect is an integral part of the 

conservation area which defines this neighbourhood.
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